
January 30, 2002

The Honorable Chief Justice Ronald George
and Associate Judges

Supreme Court of California
300 South Spring Street, 2nd Floor North
Los Angeles, CA 90013

Re: Conservatorship of Levitt
2nd Civil Nos. B140538, B142397
Supreme Court No. S102726

Dear Chief Justice Ronald George 
and Associate Justices:

I respectfully request that this Court grant review in Conservatorship of Levitt concerning
access of elder abuse victims to the judicial system.

I was featured in California Lawyer of January 2000 for my work in exposing years of fraud
perpetrated against the elderly who were conserved and purportedly under the protection of the court
system.   I spent eight months conducting my own investigation at great cost to myself and concluded
by writing several in depth reports.   When the first report became public, the Public Defender was
terminated, the Probate Judge resigned, and two people were sentenced to serve 16 and 26 year
prison terms.   Meanwhile, the cost to me economically was significant.  

There is a need to provide adequate compensation to attorneys willing to take on the defense of
the elderly.   Cases involving elder abuse are unique and no mandated formula for recovery of fees  is
justified.   It has been my experience that financial abuse almost always includes an element of
psychological, if not physical, abuse.    In order to gain control of an elder’s estate, I have seen elders
deprived of the love of their families and taken from their homes, even while they were able to care for
themselves.   

Not infrequently beneficiaries, who are often the family members, want justice and are willing to
accept monthly payments from a seemingly penurious abuser rather than to allow the abuser to go
unpunished.  District Attorney’s offices can handle only a few of these cases and then only the most
egregious.    If there is to be any justice meted out to those who believe that a helpless elder’s property
is simply there for the taking, it is through the civil courts.   Also, once the matter has been tried civilly,
District Attorneys are more prone to take the case because the work has been done.






